
 

MEMO BPW 2c 
 

Engineering Department 
 
To: Board of Public Works  

From: John Neumeier – DPW/City Engineer 

Date: 9/13/2023 

Re: Request to install groundwater monitoring well – CTH CE at old Weiler Road 

 
The University of Wisconsin-Green Bay (UWGB) along with the Wisconsin Geological and   
Natural History Survey (WGNHS) have reached out to the City and Kaukauna Utilities to drill 
a test/research well for a project focused on groundwater arsenic and the cones of 
depression in Green Bay and the Fox Cities areas. UWGB and WGNHS are requesting to 
install a well at a location shown below, near the old Weiler Road on CTH CE. This request 
has been reviewed and recommended for approval by Plan Commission. The City has 
requested that an easement agreement be in place, similar to the agreement for a well in 
LaFollette Park from 2021. The City has requested that UWGB provide the easement legal 
description and exhibit. City Attorney has been working with UW legal counsel to develop the 
agreement.  
 
Recommended Action: Recommend to Common Council the approval of a resolution 
authorizing the Mayor and Clerk to enter into a Groundwater Monitoring Station Easement 
agreement with UWGB and WGNHS. 
 

 






